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OUR COMMUNITY

February 2019 Ritual Calendar
 
   

02/01/19 5:30pm Tot Shabbat 

  6:15pm Dinner 

  7:15pm Erev Shabbat/Family/Scout Service 

02/02/19 9:30am  Torah Study 

  10:30am Shabbat Service B/M Evan Weinstein   

02/04/19 12:00pm Torah Study 

02/08/19 8:00pm Erev Shabbat with Sisterhood Choir Participation 

 02/09/19 9:30am Torah Study 

  10:30am  Shabbat Service B/M Gail Gray 

02/11/19 12:00pm Torah Study 

02/12/19 7:30pm Ritual Meeting 

02/15/19 6:00pm Pre-neg 

  6:30pm Erev Shabbat Kabbalat Service - KL 

02/16/19 9:30am   Torah Study 

02/18/19 12:00pm NO Torah Study  

02/22/19 6:30pm Erev Shabbat Service - KL 

02/23/19 9:30am Torah Study 

02/25/19 12:00pm Torah Study 

   

   

           

02/01 Family Shabbat  

*Scouts will receive their  
         Judaic Badge 

02/08 – Join us for a 
wonderful Erev Shabbat 
Service with participation 
by our Sisterhood. 
American Heart 
Association Red Dress 
 

02/15 – Kabbalat Shabbat 
Service, an early, musical 
and shortened service that 
leaves you time to be with 
friends and share a Shabbat 
dinner at home or let 
someone else do the 
cooking!  
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OUR COMMUNITY

Gail Gray PHOTO 

 

February 2	 Evan Weinstein	 Todd & Robyn
Evan Weinstein is a seventh-grade honor student at Woodland Middle School.  He enjoys sports, 
especially soccer and basketball.  Evan plays travel soccer and was captain of his middle school team.  
Evan is a clarinet player for the Woodland Band and also enjoys video games and hanging out with 
friends.  Over the years he has been involved in many community service and fundraising activities.  He 
is a compassionate and friendly boy who always looks out for others.  Evan is thankful for the support 
and help he received from everyone at TEEM and TBT to prepare him for his bar mitzvah.  

February 9	 Gail Gray	 Deborah
Gail has been a student at Temple B’nai Torah’s Religious School since she moved to Long Island in 
second grade.  This year has seen changes in her home life with the adoption of two dogs: Stormi, a nine 
year old Havanese mix, and Lulu Rose, a feisty five month old toy poodle. They keep her very busy! 
Her family is very proud of her.



Monument AD for VOICE 

Size of business card 

 

Michael C. Horwitz, CPA, P.C.

4190 Sunrise Highway - 2nd Floor, Massapequa, New York 11758
Tel: 516-795-7100   Fax: 516-795-7125  E-Mail: mhorcpa@aol.com
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INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBI

Adult Education Offerings 
for Early 2019

Pirke Avot teaches us the following: 
“Prepare yourself to study Torah, for it is 
not an inheritance for you” (2:12).  The 
rabbis of old here teach us that while 
we may inherit much from our parents 

and our grandparents, their learning and their study are not 
passed down through genetics.  Each of us is responsible 
for our own learning and study.  Torah, in this sense, 
doesn’t just mean the words of the Five Books of Moses, 
but rather is used here to encompass all of Jewish learning 
and thought.
	 As a community, we think a lot about what we offer our 
students in our Religious School, and have spent the last 
number of months working to make that program strong, as 
we will continue to do.  But, we also have a responsibility 
to continue our education as adults.  Tradition teaches us 
that we are always to keep learning, even going over the 
same learning, since we have changed since last time we 
learned it.  
	 We currently offer two Torah Study opportunities 
each week (Mondays at noon for the weekly portion and 
Saturdays at 9:30am for a verse-by-verse journey) but we 
know that the community has been asking for more.  You 
may not have had any formal Jewish learning since you 
were a tween.  Don’t let that dissuade you!  No matter what 
background you have, or even if you have no background, 
all of the courses are open to you and will be accessible, 
and we hope fun as well.

	 We’ve heard from many members 
who are looking toward an Adult 
Bar or Bat Mitzvah or an Adult 
Confirmation.  We also have heard 
from our members that some time 
spent refreshing our familiarity with 

holidays, customs, and history would also be beneficial 
and welcome.  To these ends, I’m excited to announce two 
courses, planned in conjunction with our Lifelong Learning 
Committee: Adult Beginning Hebrew and Judaism 101.  
Full information about these courses can be found on page 
12.
	 Adult Beginning Hebrew will meet on Wednesday 
evenings beginning February 6th and meet 
for ten sessions.  Mrs. Erith Baum, an 
excellent, veteran Hebrew teacher, will be 
teaching this course.  It will focus on prayer 
Hebrew by teaching the aleph-bet (Hebrew 

INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBI

alphabet), the ability to decode the letters and vowels, 
and familiarity with a handful of Hebrew roots that will 
hopefully help to make prayer in Hebrew more meaningful 
and accessible.  If you are considering an Adult Bar or Bat 
Mitzvah, this course is a great place to start.  We anticipate 
unveiling a full Adult B’nai Mitzvah program to begin 
this fall and will share more information on that once it is 
ready.
	 Judaism 101 will meet on Sunday mornings beginning 
February 3rd, and will serve as an introduction or refresher 
course of sorts, focusing on Jewish holidays, customs, 
liturgy, music, history, and sacred texts.  This survey course 
will be taught by me, Cantor Timman and/or our  Temple 
Educator, Meredith Lubin, depending on the week.  We’ve 
scheduled six dates through the spring and look forward to 
being able to all learn together.
	 There is so much to learn that it can seem overwhelming!  
We’re going to take things one step at a time and ensure that 
everyone who wishes can learn with us.  Let us remember 
that Pirke Avot also teaches us that it is not up to us to finish 
the work, but that we are not free to leave it behind either.  I 
hope to see you at Torah study or joining us for these great 
adult learning opportunities.

L’Shalom, 
Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum

Celebrating a simcha, lifetime milestone, or life 

cycle event? Why not sponsor an Oneg?

Let Sisterhood know what you are celebrating 

and we will honor you at the Oneg Shabbat 

after Friday night’s service.
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INSPIRATION FROM OUR CANTOR

There is something uniquely wonderful 
about each of our temple groups: 
Sisterhood, Brotherhood, BNTY, Chai 
Club, Circle of Friends, etc. It is a bond 
that is formed by friends and congregants.  
But when musicians come together in 
harmony and create beauty and joy, there 
is an additional special, spiritual feeling 

from that connection.  I have written before about each of 
our musical groups: the Adult Choir, the 
Youth/Teen Choir, the SOBeez (Special 
Occasion Band), and the Shabbatones 
(Family Service Band).  Each of these 
ensembles learn to blend their voices, 
instruments and souls in harmony.  It 

requires deep listening and falling in love with the music and 
the message of the texts.  Our rehearsals are, in part, hiddur 
mitzvah (beautifying the mitzvah) as we beautify sacred 
texts with sweet sounds, offering them to our congregational 
family.  Our rehearsals are also in part education, as we 
explore the meaning of the liturgy and original texts and 
how various composers treat those words.  These groups 
form a bond through listening to each other, helping each 
other, and creating beautiful music from the traditional and 
contemporary settings of those texts.  Even our youngest 
singers learn the Hebrew by heart as a result of engaging, 
contemporary music. Many of them know multiple settings 
as they spend years involved in the choir. And although I 
believe that for the most part music serves the text, it is most 
often good musical settings that enhance and illuminate our 
sacred writings best. Oh, and by the way, it is a lot of fun to 
hang out and sing together too!
	 So why do I bring this up now? We have a dedicated few 
adults who have worked in the past year with me to create 

an instrumental ensemble for Simchat Torah. Our Music 
Director, Vladimir Katz and I are looking to expand 
this ensemble now with a few more seasoned adult 
instrumentalists as we launch the TBT Ensemble. Our 
goal is to perform at Simchat Torah and a couple of times 
a year at services. Auditions will take place this February 
for new instrumentalists. The 
expanded TBT Ensemble 
will participate at the Friday, 
March 29th Shabbat service 
with rehearsals in March. 
	 A poet once said that music 
washes away from the soul 
the dust of everyday life. It is an extraordinary feeling 
to play together in harmony, especially when the texts 
are so beautifully illuminated. I look forward to what we 
will create together for this special service. Please contact 
me for more details including audition info and a list of 
our rehearsal dates and times. This will be our only TBT 
Ensemble service of the season and we will begin our 
first rehearsal with a brainstorming session to discuss the 
kinds of programming we might pursue in the Fall. 
	 Finally, if you are a singer, our Youth/Teen and Adult 
Choirs are always looking to expand. Auditions are not 
necessary and we welcome all who are interested to jump 
in any time of the year. Did I mention that we have a lot 
of fun too? Please feel free to reach out to me for more 
information.
	 May our musical offerings at TBT continue to deepen 
and wash away the dust of everyday life! 

B’shira,
Cantor Rica Timman

A special message: 
Chai Club delivers all kosher canned goods  

from the food collection container in 
our lobbyto a local kosher pantry.  

             Please continue to donate to the general collection box.  
Your donations are important to those in need.  

Thank you for your continued support. 
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



1975 Front Street, East Meadow, NY 11554 • Tel: 516.794-1546 • Fax: 516.794.1546
114 Deer Park Avenue, Babylon Village, NY 11702 • Tel: 631.321.9049 • Fax: 631.539.9893

487 Bellmore Avenue, East Meadow, NY 11554 

ATTENTION PARENTS:

There is scholarship money available from TBT funds (Robert Raab Fund, Youth 
Activity Fund, etc.) to help offset the cost of our students attending Jewish Camps, 
Kallahs and other programs.

Application form is available in Temple Office.  Just ask Sue-Ellen...

LOOKING FOR INVITATIONS?

Sisterhood is pleased to help 

you shop for 
Wedding and B’nai Mitvah 

Invitations

Social stationery is available 

as well

All invitations are 

25% off retail prices

Yarmulkes and

 lace head-coverings 

are available at discounted prices

                as well

Call Sharon Forman (516-799-8043) for more 
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CO-PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

“Volunteers are not paid not 
because they are worthless, 

but because they are 
priceless.”

“Coming together is a 
beginning; keeping together 

is progress; working together is success”- Henry Ford

“Great things in business are never done by one person;
they’re done by a team of people.” – Steve Jobs

There is leadership in all of us, at some level; be it in 
business, our community, and of course, most importantly, 
in our homes. Leaders come in many forms, with many 
styles and diverse qualities.  There are quiet leaders and 
those one can hear in the next county.  Some find strength 
in eloquence, some in judgment, and some in courage.  If 
you’re leading well, you won’t have just one leadership 
style. You’ll mix and match to engage your “team” and meet 
your goals. Regardless of the leadership style, common 
qualities of true leaders include: the ability to inspire, the 
skill to create and communicate a vision and the relentless 
pursuit of a successful future.  How those qualities are 
defined is as varied as the personalities of each leader.

	 As we move through the dead 
of winter, it is the time of year that our 
Temple commences the vetting process 
to determine who will lead us and craft 
policy going forward. Our Nominating 
Committee is tasked with a critical 
job, as they interview current officers, 

directors & committee members. They gather information 
to determine if the current representatives are serving to the 
best of their abilities and fulfilling their responsibilities. The 
Nominating Committee also reaches out to the community 
at large, seeking input from congregants and looking 
for recommendations on future leaders.  The committee 
coordinates with the clergy, looking for guidance and 
advice on potential leaders.  
	 Now is the time to have your voice heard.  Even if you 
yourself are not ready to serve, speak with our Nominating 
Committee, share your ideas, and maybe recommend 
someone who you believe will be an asset to our Board of 
Trustees.  The needs are many, as there is much work that 
requires board attention.  The direction of our community, 

the broad based policies and procedures, the guidance 
and partnership with clergy, 
the final decisions on 
maintaining our building are 
but a few of the decisions 
that are debated, discussed and decided upon by the board.  
The responsibility is great, the need for members to step 
up, just as critical.  These are pivotal years for TBT as we 
move forward into unchartered waters and begin to map 
out our new future. We need you!  
	 As volunteers whatever we each add is a plus to 
the overall picture.  It’s important to volunteer for the 
following reasons: the more involved you become in 
your community, the greater your sense of belonging; the 
greater your sense of belonging, the stronger your interest 
in what goes on; the stronger your interest, the more 
deeply invested you become in the growth and success 
of your community; the more successful, comforting, and 
thriving your community becomes, the more you want to 
help out to ensure its continued success.  So come have a 
“seat at our table,” and contribute to the growth of our new 
community!

	 Lane Rubin,  Les Kule
Congregation Co- Presidents

Email: lrubin@tegins.com
Email: lkule@fsiny.com
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TBT PTA Presents: 

Annual Family 

 
 

SUNDAY, MARCH 17th, 2019   
 

Doors open at 11:30 am  
Bingo begins at 12:00 pm 

 

Temple B’nai Torah 
2900 Jerusalem Avenue 
Wantagh, NY 11793  

(near North Shore Farms store) 
 

Open to All! Bring your family and friends! 
 

Admission is $5.00 per player (includes 1 Bingo board) 
 Each additional board is $1.00. 

Hot dogs, knishes, popcorn, beverages and candy will be available for purchase. 
 

   
 

If you would like to volunteer to help or have questions, please contact: 
Gerry Kazin (gkazin@hotmail.com) or Wendy Shatz (wendyot@aol.com) 

 

Form and Payment (Cash or check made out to TBT PTA) can be dropped off 
or mailed to the Temple office Attn: TBT PTA Bingo 

TBT PTA Families who pre-pay by March 10th will receive one free board! 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Name          PTA Member?   Y    N 
 
Contact #/email          Volunteer?     Y   N 
 
Number of Players      X $5.00 =      + Number of extra boards      X $1.00 =    enclosed. 
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Sisterhood was very busy 
in January, as always. We 
learned about Midrash, 
learned how to crochet, had 
beauty treatments, read great 
books and worked on all the 

Temple committees our members are involved in, including 
the Adult Choir and the Spring musical.
	 On Friday, February 8th we will worship together 
for Sisterhood Shabbat. Please join us to share a special 
Shabbat with your Sisterhood Sisters. We would love to see 
all of you there.

	Our big event in February will 
be the Antiques & Collectibles 
show on Sunday, February 17th, 
with many vendors offering great 

merchandise. We will also have our annual Lottery with the 
daily ‘Pick 3’ numbers. Tickets are $5. Tickets are available 
through any Sisterhood board member.
	 The next Book Club meeting will be on Tuesday, March 
12th at 7:30 pm in the Kiddush Lounge, book title to be 
announced. 
	 On Wednesday, March 13th we will have a Chinese 
Auction at Kwong Ming, on Jerusalem Avenue just down 
the road from TBT. Bring a gift, write an alluring clue, be 
ready to steal the gift you really want, and have a great 
meal and lots of laughs with your Sisterhood sisters.
	 In March we will also celebrate Purim, and with that 
comes Shalach Manot. Sisterhood will 
distribute Purim bags on Sunday morning, 
March 17th. The bags will be assembled 
the week of March 10th. Help will be 
needed for the assembly and distribution; 
more information to follow. Giving 
Shalach Manot to one another is spelled out in the Book of 
Esther, which tells us to observe Purim “as days of feasting 
and gladness and sending portions of food to one another, 
and gifts to the poor” (9:22). 
	 Planning is underway for our annual Women’s Seder 
on Tuesday, April 9th at 6:00 pm in the Social Hall. The 
committee is preparing a new program for this year’s event. 
If you are interested in helping with planning the Seder, 
please let us know.

OUR TBT SISTERHOOD SOURCE

OUR COMMUNITY

	 If you are interested in any of the programs or events 
being planned, and would like to help, please contact me or 
Louise.

With love and peace,
Caryn

Co-President

beverly@subscriptionservicesof america.com

For all your favorite magazines!

BEVERLY DIAMOND

2163 Jackson Place, Bellmore, NY 11710
Phone: 516-679-8241 • Fax: 516-221-5595
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BLOG FROM ISRAEL

Lea Goldberg wrote a beautiful poem I have loved for 
many years. In it, she reflects on the challenge and pain 
of having two homelands. I moved to Israel over twenty 
years ago from Kansas City and have a wonderful life 
here. Yet there are times I long for my other homeland 
– and will always be torn between these two lands as my 
roots are deeply planted in both places.

My roots in Kansas City are connected 
to my family, childhood, friends, and 
of course, BBQ. I visit as frequently as 
possible to be able to celebrate and grieve 
with my family; doing my best not to 
miss out on important lifecycle events. 
About ten years ago I was there for a bar 
mitzvah and have a clear, distinct memory 

of standing in the parking lot of the synagogue in my suit 
and tie, scraping snow and ice off of the car windshield.  
	 In addition to the bar mitzvah, it was also close to Tu 
Bishvat – the Jewish New Year of trees. At my other home, 
in Israel, my community was celebrating Tu Bishvat by 
planting trees. In Kansas City we could look at trees, 
we could talk about trees. But it would have been nearly 
impossible to dig a hole and plant a tree in the snow and 
ice. 
Living in Israel has helped me gain a deep appreciation for 
the cycle of the Jewish calendar. I have learned to notice 
the flora and fauna not only in awe of their beauty, but 
also understanding the agricultural roots of so many of our 
Jewish rituals and holidays. 
A few miles from my home at Kibbutz 
Gezer there is a large grove of almond trees. 
This time of year I love driving by, watching 
for the flowers to blossom. At first there are 
a few white dots on the trees. Very quickly 
the entire grove becomes a magnificent 
painting of pink and white flowers. Then, 
a few days later the flowers are gone, but 
the ground below is covered with the fallen 
petals that look like a thin blanket of snow. 
	 Rabbi Nachman of Bratzlav prayed for the ability to 
appreciate the beauty, majesty and holiness of the trees, 
flowers, grass and nature. May we all make time to notice 
the daily miracles and beauty of the world around us.

Pines – by Lea Goldberg 
 (click here for a musical interpretation of the song 
by Achinoam Nini https://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=DjshiGXveMA)

Here I will not hear the cuckoo’s voice.
Here the tree will not don a turban of snow,
But in the shade of these pines
My entire childhood comes back to life.
 
The chiming of the needles: Once upon a time—
I will call the distance of snow a homeland,
The greenish ice that fetters the brook,
The poem’s language in a foreign land.
 
Perhaps only birds of travel know—
when they hang between land and sky—
This pain of the two homelands.
 
With you I was planted twice,
With you I grew, pines,
And my roots are in two different landscapes.

Rabbi Steve Burnstein

Rabbi Steve Burnstein is the spiritual leader of Kehilat 
Birkat Shalom at Kibbutz Gezer. Birkat Shalom is a 
regional congregation of the Israel Movement for Reform 
and Progressive Judaism. Previously, Rabbi Burnstein 
was Director of Global Leadership Development and 
Education of the World Union for Progressive Judaism, 
the global umbrella of Reform and Progressive Judaism. 
Rabbi Burnstein made aliya in 1996 and served as 
the Associate Director of a center for Israel-Diaspora 
education. Previously he served as Educator at 
Congregation Beth Torah in Kansas City; as Director 
of Israel Education in Philadelphia; and as Director of 
Education at Israel Experts.

 
My brother-in-law has many talents. In addition to playing the banjo, he’s a builder and carpenter; attorney 
specializing in environmental issues; and all-around good guy. His passion is olive farming. With the help of 
volunteers from around the world as well as friends and family from our home at Kibbutz Gezer, he just 
finished the olive harvest. 
 
Olives are also a rich part of the history of Gezer dating back to the time of King Solomon who built a 
famous fortress city at here. We know King Solomon traded olive oil for cedar wood to use in the building 

of the temple – possibly including oil from olives harvested at Gezer! 
 
In the early 1900s archeologists at Gezer found small piece of limestone with an ancient 
Hebrew inscription – an agricultural calendar dating to the time of King Solomon. Known as 
the Gezer Calendar, it mentions the timing of various harvests – including olives. 
 
Olives are deeply embedded in Jewish history, text and ritual. In fact, olives and olive oil are 
mentioned well over 200 times in the Hebrew Bible. We are all familiar with this use of olive 

oil from the story of Hanukah which focuses on the miracle of the oil used to light the menorah and 
ner tamid from ancient times. Kindling the lights for Shabbat was done with oil lamps long before 
the advent of wax candles.  
 
Olives are one of the seven species (fruits) with which the Land of Israel is blessed (Deuteronomy 
6:11). Olives are a symbol of peace, used for food and anointing oil, cosmetics and healing, strong enough to 
grow into rock, and able to live for hundreds of years.  
 

Because of their ability to survive in harsh conditions olive trees are often used as a 
metaphor for the Jewish people. We have survived multiple challenges over the course of 
our history.  Our roots, even in times of physical and spiritual draught, have been nourished 
by the deep waters of the Torah. 
 
Here at Kehilat Birkat Shalom at Kibbutz Gezer we have several olives trees planted when 
we first dedicated the site of our new sanctuary. Today they are strong and giving fruit – just 
as our community continues to thrive.  
 

I am honored to be the new spiritual leader of Kehilat Birkat Shalom, building on the strong foundation built 
by Rabbi Miri Gold. I pray that we may all appreciate the fruits of the past as we look to the future. May the 
lights of Hanukah remind us to appreciate the beauty and wonder of creation. 
 

Rabbi Steve Burnstein is the spiritual leader of Kehilat Birkat Shalom at Kibbutz Gezer. Birkat Shalom is a regional congregation 
of the Israel Movement for Reform and Progressive Judaism.  

 

 
My brother-in-law has many talents. In addition to playing the banjo, he’s a builder and carpenter; attorney 
specializing in environmental issues; and all-around good guy. His passion is olive farming. With the help of 
volunteers from around the world as well as friends and family from our home at Kibbutz Gezer, he just 
finished the olive harvest. 
 
Olives are also a rich part of the history of Gezer dating back to the time of King Solomon who built a 
famous fortress city at here. We know King Solomon traded olive oil for cedar wood to use in the building 

of the temple – possibly including oil from olives harvested at Gezer! 
 
In the early 1900s archeologists at Gezer found small piece of limestone with an ancient 
Hebrew inscription – an agricultural calendar dating to the time of King Solomon. Known as 
the Gezer Calendar, it mentions the timing of various harvests – including olives. 
 
Olives are deeply embedded in Jewish history, text and ritual. In fact, olives and olive oil are 
mentioned well over 200 times in the Hebrew Bible. We are all familiar with this use of olive 

oil from the story of Hanukah which focuses on the miracle of the oil used to light the menorah and 
ner tamid from ancient times. Kindling the lights for Shabbat was done with oil lamps long before 
the advent of wax candles.  
 
Olives are one of the seven species (fruits) with which the Land of Israel is blessed (Deuteronomy 
6:11). Olives are a symbol of peace, used for food and anointing oil, cosmetics and healing, strong enough to 
grow into rock, and able to live for hundreds of years.  
 

Because of their ability to survive in harsh conditions olive trees are often used as a 
metaphor for the Jewish people. We have survived multiple challenges over the course of 
our history.  Our roots, even in times of physical and spiritual draught, have been nourished 
by the deep waters of the Torah. 
 
Here at Kehilat Birkat Shalom at Kibbutz Gezer we have several olives trees planted when 
we first dedicated the site of our new sanctuary. Today they are strong and giving fruit – just 
as our community continues to thrive.  
 

I am honored to be the new spiritual leader of Kehilat Birkat Shalom, building on the strong foundation built 
by Rabbi Miri Gold. I pray that we may all appreciate the fruits of the past as we look to the future. May the 
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CHAI NOTES

Tessa Kean Head Shot for TBTTimes –  

Chai Club 

 

 

Be careful. That is the message we learned from our January speaker. 
Elder abuse can happen to anyone we know-even to us. Report abuse 
and stop the abuse from happening to anyone we know. I am certain we 
all know someone who was the victim of elder abuse or reported it to 
the police and stopped someone else from being abused. Thank you to 
Arlene Markarian, chief of the Elder Abuse Unit of the Nassau County’s 
Attorney General’s Office, who spoke. Thank you to Brian Levy who 
facilitated the event. Thank you to all who attended this informative 
meeting.

		 Come to our Tuesday, February 25th meeting at 1:30pm where we will view The Way Home 
which spans all generations and all geographical locations. It is a universal story of love and sacrifice and 
interaction between several generations. 
	Our ongoing Mitzvah Project of donating food to a kosher pantry continues throughout the year. Thank 
you all who continue to participate by donating kosher items and to Janis Beldner and Elaine Goldstein 
for working on this project throughout the year.
	Please note: due to the overwhelming attendance at our functions, we will be moving to the Social Hall. 
We want all the people who attend our meetings to be in a comfortable space. Feel free to bring others to 

our meetings. Just let me know ahead of time so that we can accommodate everyone (tessakean@gmail.com).

Thank you for your continued support.
Tessa Kean, 

President of Chai Club

Chai Notes-Tessa Kean

What? You have not sent in your Chai Club dues yet? Join our group if you or your 
spouse are 50 years or older and want to enjoy the camaraderie of other senior temple 
members. Place your membership dues in the envelope provided in the office or mail the 
dues to the temple. We have a super year planned with speakers, 
music, films, etc. Thank you to those people who joined us at our 
Meet & Greet in August. By joining different groups and coming to 
meetings, we will get to know each other better.

We need you to add to our membership and create new friendships. 
Come join us on Monday, September 17th at 7:30 p.m. to hear Ira Poliakoff discuss 
‘Synagogues of Long Island’. Come celebrate July, August, and September birthdays and 
enjoy desserts with us. On Monday, October 29th, come hear Naomi Zeitlin entertain us 
with her voice.
Get ready for our membership dinner on Monday, November 12th. Watch your mail for 
information. 

We make friends at Chai Club. We have entertaining times together. Come to our 
meetings and see what we do.

A happy new year to you and your loved ones. 

Tessa Kean, President of Chai Club, tessakean@gmail.com.

Save the Date 
Celebrating our First Anniversary Together 

Saturday, March 30, 2019 
Gala Dinner/Dance 
Details to follow! 

 

 

 

NOMINATIONS 

“Anyone interested in being part of next year’s  (starting July 1, 2019) TBT Board 
of Trustees, either as a trustee or as an officer, please contact Mickey Horwitz 
at mhorcpa@gmail.com or Gail Grossman at cowlover51@optonline.net” 

See the last page of The Voice for details!
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OUR COMMUNITY

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 2900 Jerusalem Ave., Wantagh, NY 11793.   Find us on   and our website! 

Judaism 101  
with Rabbi, Cantor and/or Meredith Lubin 

Sundays from 10:15 – 11:15 am 
February 3 & 10, March 3, 17, 31 and April 7 

Topics to include: 
Holidays, their meanings and customs 

Shabbat 
Introduction to Jewish Prayer and Music 

Introduction to Jewish Sacred Texts 
Everyone is invited! 

Lifelong Learning for 2019: 

Adult Beginning Hebrew 
with Mrs. Erith Baum 

Wednesdays, February 6, 13, 27,  
March 6, 13, 27, April 3, 10, May 1 & 8  

7:15 to 8:15 pm 
The class will study basic Hebrew,  
focusing on Hebrew for Prayer. 

This class will serve as an intro for an Adult B’nai Mitzvah  
program for those who are interested.  

There will be a $12 charge to cover materials. 
Everyone is invited.  
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OUR COMMUNITY

TBT’S SOCIAL ACTION/
SOCIAL JUSTICE COMMITTEE

 
 
Social Action/ Social Justice Committee   
 
Last month, with help from the Social Action/Social Justice Committee and Circle of Friends, TBT held its 
annual Blood Drive and Bone Marrow Screening. Thanks to all for making this such a successful event and 
for giving the “Gift of Life”.  

 
Brotherhood/Men’s Club has collected bags and bags of books for the VA Hospital in 
Northport and, by the time this issue of The Voice of TBT is out, they may well be in the 
hands of many grateful veterans. Thanks to Brotherhood/Men’s Club for their efforts and 
thank you to all who donated to help make our veteran’s lives a little brighter. 
 

Temple B’nai Torah continues its support of the St. Jude’s Mission Center Mother and Child Ministry, 
which specifically serves babies, mothers and toddlers.   For information about items needed and drop off 
centers and times please go to stjudemissioncenter.org. There will also be a collection box in the Temple 
lobby. 
 
Mitzvah Day planning has begun! – This year, Mitzvah Day will be held on Sunday, 
May 19th. Each of the Temple Arms will be hosting an on-site event to benefit a 
charitable agency or project. We will have new activities as well as some old favorites 
and there will be activities for all ages. Mitzvah Day provides us all with an 
opportunity to help others in need. Off-site events are also being planned and we are 
looking forward to this year’s guest speaker. Information about local volunteer 
activities will be provided as well as information on advocacy for a number of important social justice 
issues. Look for details in upcoming issues of The Voice of TBT, the weekly scroll and lobby fliers. Save 
the date and plan on participating in the activities offered. Experience has shown us that you will be glad 
you did! 
 
Calling all gardeners! If you maintain a vegetable garden at home, please consider “planting a row” this 
year for those on Long Island who are hungry and can benefit from fresh produce.  Let us know if you 

decide to do this as you plant this year’s vegetable garden. Last year I was able to donate my 
extra zucchini and cucumbers to Island Harvest by dropping them off at their Uniondale 
warehouse. The volunteers there were very happy to accept them and assured me that they 
would be distributed that day as trucks came in to pick up food for distribution. We will 
provide additional information about this initiative as we move into the gardening season.  
 

As always, we invite you to consider joining us and sharing your ideas. Let us know of specific 
organizations that may need our help or of topics of interest for future programs and presentations. Our next 
meeting will be Tuesday, February 26th at 7pm in Room 104. 
 
Ongoing and Upcoming events and activities: 
 
March – Collection in preparation for Mitzvah Day’s “To Go Bags” project – See Temple Scroll  
April – Collection in support of Mitzvah Day TBD 
May – Supermarket food collection in support of Mitzvah Day activity for Island Harvest. Dates/times TBD 
May 19, 2019 – MITZVAH DAY !!! 
Ongoing - Support of the St. Jude’s Mission Center Mother and Child Ministry 
Ongoing - Chai Club Kosher food collection for Kosher Food Pantry 
 
For information about the Social Action/Social Justice Committee or any of its projects  
Contact Rona Kauffman at drrona88@yahoo.com  or Patti Nacht at prn512@aol.com 
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HELP IS AVAILABLE! 

PLEASE CALL US! 
 

 

 
Members of your Temple B’nai Torah family 
would like to be of service to you when the    

need arises. 

Some of the services we can provide include:  
Transportation for you & family members             
to Doctors, Stores, Temple, Hospital, etc. 

Companionship visits 
Short term assistance with meals 

Shop for groceries 
Pick up prescriptions 

Run local errands 
Contact: 

Gail Grossman 516-242-0971 
Amy Neidle 917-734-2575 

Jan Friedman 516-781-5041 
Joni Christie 516-996-0948 

 

OUR COMMUNITY
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OUR COMMUNITY

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH 
A Reform Congregation 

 

SISTERHOOD’S LADIES NIGHT OUT 

      Join us for the Funniest Night of the Year!! 

CHINESE AUCTION & DINNER 
When: Wednesday, March 13th, 2019 

Time: 6:00-9:00 PM 

Where Kwong Ming   

3342 Jerusalem Ave. 

  Wantagh, New York 

FOR THE AUCTION – 

Please bring a wrapped gift priced between $12-$15 

Write and attach a funny and alluring clue describing the gift 

to make your gift enticing for bidding 

 

DON’T FORGET TO BRING MONEY/CHECKBOOK FOR BIDDING!!! 

   COST: $25 PER PERSON FOR DINNER 

Please RSVP by March 6th by sending your check payable to TBT Sisterhood 

Chinese Auction – Att: Dee Greenberg 486-1765 

c/o Temple B’nai Torah 2900 Jerusalem Ave. Wantagh, NY 11793 
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SAVE THE DATE 
Sunday May 19, 2019 

 
The Social Action/Social Justice Committee of TBT presents: 

 

MITZVAH DAY 
 

Mitzvah Day provides opportunities for congregants of ALL AGES to 
participate in a day of caring and service. Activities designed and supervised by 
The Social Action/Social Justice Committee, Sisterhood, PTA, 
Brotherhood/Men’s Club, Chai Club, Circle of Friends and others! 
 
Here’s a sampling of some of the activities planned for Mitzvah Day: 

• No-Sew Fleece Blankets – Create beautiful, cozy blankets to be donated to clients of Bethany 
House 

• “To Go” Bags – Decorate paper lunch bags and pack with snacks to disperse to the area’s 
hungry through the INN’s Mary Brennan Soup Kitchen in Hempstead 

• Dog Toys – make simple animal toys for the Town of Hempstead Animal Shelter 
• Book Swap and Book Marks – Donate books, take a book and decorate a bookmark. To be 

distributed to Book Fairies in Freeport. 
• Bags of Cheer and Greetings Cards for homebound seniors served through Family and 

Children’s Services of Mineola 
• Letters of Gratitude – Write letters of thanks and support to our military service members. 
• Grocery Sorting – Organize and box donated non-perishable foods to be distributed by Island 

Harvest Food Bank 
• Advocacy Table – Learn about the Religious Action Center of the Union of Reform Judaism 

and how it helps to raise awareness, educate, and advocate for social justice issues of 
importance to the Jewish community and that represent the values and teachings of Reform 
Judaism  

• Afternoon off-site activities include – Dinner prep at Ronald McDonald House, Dinner prep 
and ice cream sundaes and games for residents of Bethany House, beach cleanup for the South 
Shore Estuary Reserve and boat trip with Operation Splash 

• Additional afternoon activities TBD  
 

We need your help to make this day a success. Plan on joining us… 
 

Experience the feeling of knowing that you helped someone in need and have 
fun along the way. 
 
Watch for more details in upcoming issues of The Voice of TBT, the online 
scroll, lobby flyers and our Facebook page 

OUR COMMUNITY
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Temple B’nai Torah 
Family of the Month!

 By Rachel Minkowsky

OUR COMMUNITY

Becoming part of a synagogue means becoming part of a new 
community. Each month, a different family will be featured 
in our column. This month, I’m introducing you to Geraldine 
Kazin and her beautiful family!

Meet the Kazin Family!

Introduce everyone to your family. Who’s in the picture? 
Geraldine, Steven, and Kylie

Where did you grow up?    Geraldine - Forest Hills        Steven - Syosset

What town do you live in now?  Wantagh

What’s your favorite local bagel place?  Bagel Cafe Bellmore

What do you do for a living?   Geraldine - Theater teacher     Steven - Software sales

What’s your favorite family activity?  Swimming in our pool and going to the beach. We are definitely 
summer people!
 
Favorite family movie or TV show?   Jeopardy and Deal or No Deal are our favorite shows. Blended and 
The Greatest Showman are our favorite movies!

Favorite Jewish holiday?  Hanukkah. It’s great to spend time with friends and family and exchange presents.

Why did you choose to join TBT? What do you hope to gain from TBT membership?
Our daughter had her baby naming there. We instantly loved the community, and knew that it was the right 
choice for us. It is a special place. 

If you were a kind of Jewish food, what would you be and why?
Bagel and lox with cream cheese, because we’re sweet and lovable. Also, we eat so many of them! 

Is there anything else you’d like to share?
Wendy Shatz and I are running Family Bingo on Sunday, March 17th! Doors open at 11:30am and the event 
starts at 12pm. We hope to see you there!
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OUR COMMUNITY

General Meeting 
Monday 

February 25, 2019 
1:30 pm 

 

 

The Way Home 
The Way Home is a 2002 film written and 

directed by Lee Jeong-hyang. It tells the heart-

warming story about a grandmother and her city-

born grandson who comes to live with her in a 

rural village. The film, which reminds the younger 

generation of the unconditional love and care 

that old people selflessly give, won South 

Korea's equivalent of the Oscars for best picture 

and screenplay. It was the second-highest 

grossing homegrown film in South Korea in 2002. 

It was released on DVD in 2003 by Paramount. 

 
Celebrate February Birthdays 

Win 50/50 
Delicious Desserts all afternoon 

Questions? Call Tessa at (516) 504-0012 

BOX TOPS AND POP TABS

One of the many things we do for our Temple family is to collect Box Tops and Pop Tabs.  Why you 
ask?  Well, they do mitzvahs for our Temple and the outer world.  Box Tops 
are found on many cereals and other cardboard and plastic containers.  Pop 
Tabs are on soda cans and other metal containers.  You see these things every 
day.  They benefit so many people and cost you nothing but a few minutes of 

your time. 
	 The Box Tops are for our Temple school.  Redeemed, they buy supplies for our children’s 
needs.  Pop Tabs are sent to the Ronald McDonald House to help the children and parents. 
	 The containers to collect these items are in the Temple office.

Rita Drucker
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From the Editor’s Pen

Shalom, and welcome to ‘The Voice of TBT’, successor to TBTTimes. 

A few weeks ago  I was sitting in our Kiddush Lounge at the point of the 
Summer Service where the congregation was about to recite the Mishaberach
prayer for those in the community who are ill and are in need of our support. I got 
to thinking how we, who have the obligation and the honor of praying for those 
on the Mishaberach List, should express heartfelt gratefulness to HaShem that 
we’re *here* (in the seats) and not *there* (on the Mishaberach list). There is a 

small line between *here* and *there*.

With that in mind, this is a New Year’s wish from Laurie & our family to yours, for a year of 
prosperity and good health.

Mark Chester, Editor
The Voice of TBT

.

There is something to be said about a calendar month that doesn’t wear out its welcome. Twenty-
eight days per month has a lot in its favor: it is even, it is a multiple of seven, and it is predictable. 
Best of all February is so full of special days and vacations that there is 

something for everyone. 
	 This February we have something special – the start of the Hebrew month of Adar 
1 (a.k.a. – Adar Aleph). We just have to be patient and Adar 2 will arrive!  Adar 1 is the 
twelfth Hebrew month, and then Adar 2 will make it thirteen months between Passovers! 
Rejoice! The Jewish Holidays won’t be late this time around!

Mark Chester,
Editor, The Voice of  TBT

OUR COMMUNITY

FROM THE EDITOR’S PEN
January is too cold and too long.

March is too windy and too, too long.
February is j-u-s-t right!

2920 Long Beach Rd. • Oceanside, NY 11572

Call today: (516) 536-3600

• Letterhead • Envelopes • Business Cards 
• Brochures • Journals • NCR Forms • Newsletters 
• Graphic Design • Mailing Lists • Mailing Services • Invitations
• Website Design • Internet Ads • Email Blasts • Promotional Items

Quality 4, 3, 2 & 1-color printing
and copies at very reasonable prices!

Peace of Mind Guarantee: 
At PIP Printing in Oceanside you 
always receive personalized service 
from people who care about your 
business as much as you do.

Try us. You’ll love our service!
> > > > > > > > > > > >

Professional
GRAPHIC DESIGN

Services

Email: pip268@pip.com • www.pip.com/oceansideny

and more . . .
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OUR COMMUNITY

TBT’S   BSA  UNITS 

EXPERIENCE 

“ SKYZONE”
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BROTHERHOOD NEWS & VIEWS
On Wednesday, January 
15th at our monthly 
dinner meeting we 
were treated to a very 
scrumptious meatloaf 
dinner prepared for us 
by Mark Chester with 

help from two Davids (Kaminsky and Schuster) and two 
Richards (Tepper and Epler). In addition, thank you to: 
East Meadow Kosher Meats for supplying the meat at 
a discount, and to Laurie Chester, for lending Mark her 
recipe at no charge. The dinner was great and afterwards 
Ira Fuchs, author and producer of an upcoming off-
Broadway play Vilna, spoke to us about the play and about 
Jewish ghettos.
	 As of this writing there were a few boxes left in our 

annual Super Bowl Pool. If you are 
interested in a box please email me ASAP 
at alansmith@ymail.com. It’s $15 a box. 
1st and 3rd quarters pay $125 each, half 
time is $250 and final score pays $500. 
Profits go to Brotherhood/ Men’s Club of 

TBT.
	 The Fishing Show that 
was held annually at TEEM 
will make its debut at TBT on 
Sunday February 24th, and 
the Brotherhood / Men’s Club 
will be manning the commissary for this event. This is an 
opportunity for us to make some money for Temple. It is 
also a great opportunity for those who say they want to 
get involved, but either don’t know how or don’t have the 
time, to get involved. This event is scheduled for the last 
Sunday of Presidents’ week. It is my hope you will find the 
time to come down and help. I promise if you do, we will 
find the time to make you welcome.

Our February Calendar is as follows:
	 Sunday, February 3rd – 10am Yoga
	 Tuesday, February 5th – 7:30pm Board Meeting
	 Sunday, February 10th – 9:15am Breakfast
	 Sunday, February 10th – 10am Yoga
	 Tuesday, February 19th – 7:00pm Dinner Meeting
	 Sunday, February 24th – 7:00am – 5pm Fishing Show

 

OUR COMMUNITY

	 This winter, Tim Driscoll will lead a yoga class at TBT 
on the following dates: Jan. 6, 27, Feb. 3, 10, Mar 3, 10, 17, 
and 31. The cost is $80.00 for 8 sessions ($10 per session). 
Yoga will start at 10AM and last for one hour. This class 
is open to everyone. Email Gary Adler at garyadler25@
gmail.com or me at alansmith@ymail.com to register or 
for details.
	 Thank you to our Sunday morning kitchen crew: Mike 
Bruno, Chuck Coene, Arnie Minsky, Rich Levine, Dave 
Schuster, Eric Altman, Mark Chasen and Rob Saunders, 
who get up early to prepare breakfast for us. Also, thank 
you to Eric Altman for arranging our February dinner 
meeting.

 In Brotherhood,
Alan &  Mickey                                                                                                                                           

                                       Co-Presidents 

Congregation Breakfast  
by  Brotherhood 

 

The Next Best Thing to Breakfast-in-Bed! 

Brotherhood will once again prepare a delicious breakfast on 
most Sunday mornings when Religious School is in session. 

Check the calendar below. 

     Coffee (decaf too!), eggs, bagels,  
        assorted omelets & more! 

         Serving 9:15am 
      Donation is a nominal $5. 

                 Please circle the dates and plan to join us

           
                                February 10th 
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OUR COMMUNITY
 
 

TBT’s Social Action/Social Justice Committee 
would like to share the following community 

information: 
 

February 1, 2019 kicks off American Heart Month by asking people to wear red to 
help raise awareness about women’s heart health issues. Why wear red? Cardiovascular 
disease in the U.S. kills approximately one woman every 80 seconds.  
For more information about women’s heart health issues and what you can do to protect 
yourselves and your loved ones, visit https://www.goredforwomen.org  
 
Observed each year on February 14th, National Donor Day (also known as National 
Organ Donor Day) is a day to increase awareness about organ donation and the lives that 
can be saved.  In the United States, there are more than120,000 people waiting for a life-
saving organ donation.  
For more info visit http://www.organdonor.gov/awareness/materials.htm 
 

 
Random Acts of Kindness Day is February 17, 2019, 
but the Whole Week leading up to it is Random Acts of  
Kindness Week. A random act of kindness is a selfless act performed by kind 
people to either help or cheer up a stranger, family member or co-worker for no 
reason other than to make people happier. Complimenting people, sharing a 
smile, paying it forward, expressing thanks are great ways to get started with 
practicing random acts of kindness. Make a note to do kind things throughout the 

                               week…and beyond. For more info go to https://www.randomactsofkindness.org 
 
    The United Nations' (UN) World Day of Social Justice is annually 
     observed on Wednesday, February 20th to encourage people to focus on the plight of 
     social injustice throughout the world and to press for improvements and  
     solutions. “Social justice” is defined, for the purpose of the observance, as 
     including issues of poverty, unemployment, and unfair exclusion that results in 
     economic harm or social ostracism.  
     For info visit: http://www.un.org/en/events/socialjusticeday/ 

 
Volunteer Opportunities: 
 
Attention High School Students:  
 
1) Students from all over Long Island meet monthly to participate in the INN’s Youth Advisory Board. This group 
of 9-12 graders works to support the INN’s mission to serve hungry and homeless Long Islanders. If you wish to 
join in community service activities, make new friends and develop leadership skills, contact Dana Lopez at 516 
486-8506 ext. 138 or dlopez@the-inn.org. You can also find more information at www.the-
inn.org/youthadvisoryboard 

 
2) If you are a high school student on Long Island, are passionate about literacy and want to gain more experience 
in community service, email The Book Fairies at info@thebookfairies.org for information about their Junior Board 
and volunteer opportunities 
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Star of David Memorial Chapels

Everything you need in your hour of need.
THE FUNERAL HOME NEXT DOOR

Star of David Memorial Chapels
Elegant and spacious sanctuaries located adjacent to New Montefiore,

Beth Moses, Wellwood, Mt. Ararat and Pinelawn Memorial Park.

1236 Wellwood Avenue, West Babylon, NY 11704
www.starofdavidmemorialchapels.com

631-454-9600 866-95-SHALOM

Ritual Burial Preparation (Tahara) provided by the Vaad of Queens under the strict supervision of Rabbi Elchonon Zohn.

PROUDLY ASSISTING FAMILIES OF TEMPLE B'NAI TORAH

SOD Temple B'Nai Torah:Layout 1  7/28/18  10:10 AM  Page 1
OUR COMMUNITY
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SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS
	
Temple B’nai Torah follows a long and rich heritage of Tzedakah, consistent with our Jewish 
tradition. Such giving often recognizes a birth, birthday, Bar/Bat Mitzvah, wedding, anniversary, or death. 
Your generosity, large and small, continues to provide for Temple B’nai Torah by sustaining programs for 
its members. A beautifully inscribed card is sent acknowledging and commemorating your gift.

Please mail this form to the Temple, together with your check payable to Temple B’nai Torah.
This will ensure that your donation is acknowledged in a timely fashion.

	 Enclosed is my gift of: ___$10 ___$18 ___$36 ___$54 ___$100 ___ Other $___________

Get Well to: ___________________ In Honor of: __________________In Memory of_______________

From _____________________ Send Card To___________________ Relationship__________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________________

For either the Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund or Cantor’s Discretionary Fund or any of the Endowments Funds
please make your check payable to the fund; for all other fund donations, 

please make your check payable to TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH.
Send to: Temple B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793-2025

TEMPLE FUNDS
Adult Education Fund
Bishop Family B’nai Mitzvah / Religious School Fund
Chapel Fund
Holocaust Fund
Adult Library and 
     the Rabbi Deanna Pasternak Children’s Library Fund
Lowell Golden Mailing Center Fund
Prayer Book Fund 
Rabbi Raab Fund
Rose Mandel Holocaust Education Fund
Sandi and Joel Friedman Stage Fund
School Enrichment Fund
Social Action Fund
Tot Shabbat Fund
Temple Beautification Fund
The Music Fund: in Memory of Cantor Walter Lewis 
Torah Repair Fund 

YOUTH FUNDS
Dr. Pat Kussoy Youth Scholarship Fund 
Youth Activities Fund
Joanne Scherzer Youth Fund
Bernard Weinstein Youth Fund

ENDOWMENT FUNDS
Roslyn Slomin Memorial Fund
Doris & Ed Kliegman Adult Education Fund 
Fund for Life

MEMORIAL FUNDS
Harvey Beller Fund 
Harvey Cohen
Judy Bardavid
Lisa Yucht
Steven Cohen

OUR COMMUNITY

Please continue to donate to existing 
funds from legacy “TEEM”.
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SPECIAL GIFTS

YOU MAKE THE DIFFERENCE 
 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In honor of: 
Les Kule’s 60th birthday from Andrew Kudysch 
In memory of:  
Miriam Herman from Karen & Phil Levy 
Marjem Stolak from Michael & Janine Berg 
Gabriel Roth from Richard & Ilene Roth 
Chaim David Epstein from Edie & Gordon Zimmerman 
In appreciation of:  
Rabbi’s thoughts & prayers from Alan Loewenstein 
 
CANTOR’S  DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of:  
Marjem Stolak from Michael & Janine Berg 
In appreciation of:  
Cantor’s songs & prayers from Alan Loewenstein 
 
GIFT OF LOVE FUND 
In memory of: 
Jacob Sedrish from Amy Neidle 
 
MUSIC & CHOIR FUND 
In honor of: 
Les Kule’s 60th birthday from Barbara & Gerry Morgenlender 
Les Kule’s 60th birthday from Cantor Rica & Charles Timman 
 
FUND FOR LIFE 
In memory of: 
Celia Birnbaum from Rosalyn Walowitz 
 
STEVEN COHEN MEMORIAL FUND 
In memory of:  
Raymond Cohen from Bernice Cohen 
 
SOCIAL ACTION FUND 
In honor of: 
Les Kule’s 60th birthday from Ray & Bonnie Russolillo 
 
RABBI ROBERT RAAB SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In memory of:  
Joel Abofsky from The Toscano Family 
 
DORIS & ED KLIEGMAN ADULT EDUCATION FUND 
In memory of:  
Janee Loewenstein from Sandra Dabrusin 
 
THE BISHOP FAMILY FUND 
In memory of: 
Dawn Ream from Tom & Ellice Toscano & Family 
In honor of: 
Tom Toscano’s speedy recovery from Jay & Diane Toscano 
 
HOLOCAUST FUND 
In memory of: 
Marjem Stolak from Michael & Janine Berg 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
PRAYER BOOK FUND 
In memory of:  
Janee Loewenstein from Marcia Kotkin 
Janee Loewenstein from Barbara & Don Gouveia 
In appreciation of:   
Rabbi Nacht for all he did for our family from Alan Loewenstein 
 
SHABBAT PRAYERBOOK 
In memory of:  
Janee Loewenstein from Tom & Ellice Toscano 
 
LOWELL GOLDEN MAIL CENTER 
In memory of: 
Dawn Ream from Laurie & Mark Chester 
Janee Loewenstein from Laurie & Mark Chester 
 
YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND 
In memory of:  
Linda Russo from Rita Hofer 
Dawn Ream from Amy & Robert Herman 
Dawn Ream from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Lorraine Skolnik from Jan & Stan Friedman 
 
HARVEY BELLER FUND 
In memory of:  
Janee Loewenstein from Lori & Jarrett Freeman 
Dorothy Forman from Sharon & David Forman 
 
BEAUTIFICATION FUND 
In memory of: 
Lorraine Skolnik from The Galardi Family 
In honor of: 
Len Honig’s 90th birthday from Rita & Harvey Drucker 
Les Kule’s 60th birthday from Rita & Harvey Drucker 
Les Kule’s 60th birthday from Shelley & Barry Lomove 
Les Kule’s 60th birthday from Rita Hofer 
Les Kule’s 60th birthday from Allan Itzkowitz 
Les Kule’s 60th birthday from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Les Kule’s 60th birthday from Sherrill Spatz 
 
TOT SHABBAT FUND 
In honor of: 
Adam Star’s engagement from Karen & Phil Levy 
Andrew Kaminsky’s engagement from Karen & Phil Levy 
 
ONEG SHABBAT & FLOWER FUND 
Bar Mitzvah of Evan Weinstein from Todd & Robyn Weinstein 
Bat Mitzvah of Gail Gray from Deborah Gray 
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SPECIAL GIFTS

YAHRZEITS

Morris Weisberg from Arthur Schindler 
Harry Staub from Zelda Goldstein 
Ethel Richmond from Larry & Jane Prosky 
David Bardavid from William Bardavid 
Susan Winters from Shelley & Barry Lomove 
Mary Schweitzer from Dorothy Goldblatt 
Sarah Goldblatt from Dorothy Goldblatt 
Florence Langberg from Charlotte Bornstein 
Al Gonopolsky from Fran Gonopolsky 
Ruth  Gonopolsky from Fran Gonopolsky 
Ruby Gonopolsky from Fran Gonopolsky 
Sol Landas from Fran Gonopolsky 
Ida Landas from Fran Gonopolsky 
Leonard Eclipse Singer Hilda Singer & Family 
Belina Eskenazi from Elisa Pardo & Mary Kaufman 
Carol Fiorello from Andrew Golub & Jayne Alterman 
Rose N. Pomeranz from Peter Pomeranz 
Melvin Levy from Philip & Karen Levy 
Celia Levy from Philip & Karen Levy 
Rae Endick from Rhea Gringhaus 
Stephen Gringhaus from Roy Gringhaus 
Lillian Gringhaus from Roy Gringhaus 
Kenneth Brooks from Rita & Harvey Drucker 
Ben Lieber from Beverly Diamond 
Shirley Krevis from Beverly Diamond 
Louis Krevis from Beverly Diamond 
Frances Packer from Leslie Packer 
Bernard Scheier from Hannah & Herb Feldman 
Lillian Deutsch from Bernard & Vicki Deutsch 
Kenneth Brooks from Bernard & Vicki Deutsch 
Jack Paley from Ed & Anne Paley 
Bernard Krompier from Barry Krompier 
Jacob Inkeles from Ruth Sussman 
Joseph Cohen from Stefanie & Ron Cohen 
Newton Gold from Stefanie & Ron Cohen 
Lee Gold from Stefanie & Ron Cohen 
Yetta Eisman from Barbara Kitay 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Bernard Star from Sam Star 
Edith Moskowitz from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Rebecca Wolaner from Caryn Bergman 
Samuel Wolaner from Caryn Bergman 
Moe Bigman from Caryn Bergman 
Sandra Margolis from Caryn Bergman 
Bryce Bergman Chadnow from Caryn Bergman 
Seymour Goldblatt from Dorothy Goldblatt 
Eleanore Krupnick from Mel & Paula Krupnick 
Sylvia Keats from William Keats 
Laura Malchick from Lew & Alice Malchick 
Miriam Itzkowitz from Allan Itzkowitz 
Ida L. Rohzan from Edward Horowitz 
Frieda Taylor from Melissa Pepkin 
Marty Altman from Esta Regent 
Raymond Cohen from Robin Cohen 
Tillie Cohen from Ronald Cohen 
Max J. Levy from Edward Horowitz 
Jack Rosenfeld from Debra Rosenfeld 
Celia Newman from Harriet & George Bernstein 
Selma Fink from Cindy Fink 
Irving Tanenbaum from The Okon Family 
George Neimeth from Elaine Neimeth 
Freida Chait from Jeffry & Joanne Wengroff 
Hyman Springer from Ellie Dayton 
William Dayton II from Ellie Dayton 
Henriette Abrams from Ellie Dayton 
Herbert Vance Mates from Ellen & Richard Goolnick 
Abe Shichtman from Sandy Dabrusin 
Harriet Einbinder from Sandy Dabrusin 
Philip Kolinsky from Warren Kolinsky 
Joseph Schneider from Tom & Ellice Toscano 
Eli Blum from Hannah Schreier 
Howard Newberg from Eileen Newberg 
Sarah Schultz from Bart & Debra Cohen 
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PRODUCTS AND SERVICES

At the Jewelry Judge, we don’t buy or sell jewelry.  All we do is appraise jewelry,
so you can be assured that all of our appraisals are completely impartial.

As an 18-year member of legacy Temple Emanu-El, Barry Block is looking forward 
to building new relationships with the members of the new Temple B’nai Torah.

Make an appointment to come in and have your jewelry appraised 
by someone you can trust!

Barry S. Block
President, Jewelry Judge

 
516-248-8130 • www.jewelryjudge.net 

Barry S. Block G.G., C.S.M.-N.A.J.A., A.S.A. 
Master Gemologist Appraiser®, Registered Master Valuer 

“A Jewelry Judge Appraisal Blends Together Art and Science to Preserve the Past and Protect the Future” 
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• Auto, Home, and Personal Insurance 

 

• Business Insurance 
 

• Life & Health Insurance 
 

• Group Benefits 
 

“We provide insurance solutions for the unexpected!” 

The Excelsior Group
71 South Central Ave

Valley Stream, New York 11580
Phone: (516) 568-0800 Fax: (516) 568-0809

Lane S. Rubin, President 
lrubin@tegins.com 
www.tegins.com 
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PRODUCTS AND SERVICES

Glatt Kosher
Restaurant / Catering  / Eat In  / Take Out / Sushi Bar

248 Hempstead Avenue
West Hempstead, NY 11552

TEL: (516) 292-9309
FAX: (516) 292-9320

WE CATER FOR ALL OCCASIONS

Cater On or Off Premises
Private Party Room Up to 150 People

ALL YOU CAN EAT 
 ~ EVERY SUNDAY ~
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             Friendly Software, Inc. 
 

How unhappy and disappointed are you with your business  
 software or accounting system?? 

 
And how many of these look familiar: 

 
 Your business is managing multiple sources of 

data 
 Poor financial controls 
 Users have difficulty accessing needed data 
 Are you entering the SAME data more than once 

 
FSI has been helping businesses increase productivity and  
 profitability through better use of technology since 1987. 

 

 
Let us show you how!! 

 

 
Free initial consultation. 

 
For additional information - info@fsiny.com 

516-349-7513 

 

OUR COMMUNITY
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OUR COMMUNITY
 

 

CIRCLE OF FRIENDS BOWLING EVENT 

 

 
 

JJ Scotch (center) and son Jacob, (left) along with Chuck Coene. Jacob had high series of 603 
while Chuck tied for high game (213) with Rich Friedman (not pictured). After bowling, the 

group went to Jani's completing a fantastic day. 
 

 

Friedman Family Four, front, Ira and Yolie, back row, Liz and Rich. Liz Friedman won high 
Ladies game with a 169. Joan Levy took second place with a 150. Congratulations! 
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	 	 UNIONGRAM ORDER FORM
The following is a list of the boys and girls who will be celebrating their Bar/Bat Mitzvah 

FEBRUARY 1, 2019 through MARCH 30, 2019
 Circle the names of those to whom you would like to send congratulations, and 

PRINT your name as you want it to appear on the Uniongrams. 

 Please return the list promptly with $1.25 for each Uniongram made payable to 

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH SISTERHOOD 

and send to Neysa Levenstein • 15 Downhill Lane, Wantagh, NY 11793 •  516-221-7046

	 DATE	 CHILD’S NAME	 PARENTS

Feb.  2	 Evan Weinstein	 Todd & Robyn

Feb.    9	 Gail Gray		 Deborah

Mar.    23	 Eliza Levitt		 David & Carrie

		   Justin Hendler	 Sheryl

Mar.   30	  Erin Litvack	 Scott & Eileen	

___________Uniongrams @ $1.25 each = $____________

    PLEASE PRINT________________________________________________________________________________	

_______________________________________________________________________________________________

PLEASE NOTE: All uniongrams requested must be submitted  TWO WEEKS IN ADVANCE,  either by mail or left in the 

Uniongram box in the Temple office.  PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CASH IN THE MAILBOX.  We cannot be responsible for lost 

money.

OUR COMMUNITY

Barbara & Gerry Morgenlender 
on the birth of their granddaughter, 
Miri Elle Morgenlender

			 

YISKOR ELOHIM:
Linda Russo, mother of Anthony Russo
Lorraine Skolnik, mother of Glenda Kussman
Mildred Gordon, member



Main Telephone: 516-221-2370
Ext. 
#10 - Marilyn Pomeranz, 
	  Congregation Liaison
#11 - Joann Lino, Clergy Liaison
#13 - Sue-Ellen Pennington,
	 Temple Administrator
#15 - Paula Metzger, A/R & Billing
#19 - Cantor Rica Timman
#20 - Kitchen
#21 - Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
#22 - Mary, Religious School Assist.
#24 	Meredith Lubin, 
          Religious School Director

Rabbi Emeritus:
	 Rabbi Sanford Jarashow
	 Rabbi Albert Lowenberg
	 Rabbi Robert Raab  z”l
Cantor Emeritus:
	 Cantor Ellen Weinberg

Mission Statement
Temple B’nai Torah is a diverse 
caring congregation that embraces 
a progressive and inclusive vision of 
Reform Judaism through worship, 
study of Torah and righteous 
deeds. We are creating a multi-
generational home in our region by 
staying connected to our roots, as 
well as offering spiritual enrichment, 
Jewish education and community 
engagement.

Email: 
tbtvoice@temple-bnai-torah.org
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TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH
2900 Jerusalem Avenue

Wantagh, NY 11793
Tel: 221-2370
Fax: 221-5082

WEB SITE: www.tbtwantagh.org

 Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
Cantor Rica Timman

THE VOICE
is published monthly
by Temple B’nai Torah

 EDITORS
Mark Chester

Jo-Ann Portnoy

Dated Material - Please Rush!

2900 Jerusalem Avenue
Wantagh, NY 11793

Address Correction Requested

For the most up-to-date TBT calendar please visit:
https://tbtwantagh.org/tbt-calendar/

Non Profit Org.
U.S. Postage 

PAID
Wantagh, NY
Permit No. 40

THE VOICE

Saturday,  
March 30, 2019 

Temple B’nai Torah 

 
Gala Celebration 

  Hors d’oeuvres  

 

Temple B’nai Torah 
2900 Jerusalem Avenue  

Wantagh, NY 11793  

Join us as we Roll Out the Red Carpet  
for a Star-Studded 

Celebration of our Temple Family 

Invitation to follow 


